
MOUNT VERNON SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 320 

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

Wednesday, September 15, 2021 6:00 PM 

Call to Order and Flag Salute: Director Otos called to order a regular meeting of the Mount Vernon School 

District Board of Directors at 6:00 p.m. on September 15, 2021. The meeting was held via Zoom call and in 

person at Madison Elementary School. Director Otos led the board and gallery in the flag salute. 

Roll Call of Members: Members present included Directors Otos, Ragusa, Samora, Cailloux, and Coffey. A 

quorum was present. Superintendence Vivanco was in attendance, along with several administrators and 

community members. 

Set Consent and Regular Agendas: 

Upon motion by Director Ragusa, seconded and unanimously approved, the board set the 

regular and consent agendas as prepared. 

Review and Approval of Consent Agenda: 

Upon motion by Director Samora, seconded and unanimously approved, items in the consent 

agenda were approved as follows: 

Agreements 

• lnterlocal Cooperative Agreement; Edmonds School District; child specific; 09/01/19 through

08/31/24 (amended in 09/01/21)
• Contract; North Cascades Institute; Mountain School; Jefferson Elementary School; two

October sessions

• lnteragency Agreement; Everett Community College; College in the High School; 09/28/21-
06/28/22

• lnterlocal Agreement; Skagit County; Becca Bill; 09/01/21-08/31/22
Travel Request
• Staff (2); Highly Capable Conference; Denver, CO; 11/10/21-11/14/21 .
Personnel Report

• Certificated: Employment; Leave
• Classified: Employment; Reassignment/Transfer/Adjust; Retirement/Resignation/ Termination

• Extra/Co-Curricular Stipends and Supplemental Contracts

• Unfilled Certificated and Classified Positions

• Public Comments

D. Prutzman, contractor in city limits, shared the contractors have begun work on the low-income

housing. Property clearing is underway. Once the construction phase begins, the pickup process

will be patterned similar to other construction projects. There will be silk fencing temporarily, and

replaced later with cedar. Per city regulations, the clearing process will take a few years. The city

only allows a certain number of trees to be removed each year. Only 13 houses at this time are

being built in city limits. Mr. Nutting said the district construction team is happy to have

conversations with Mr. Prutzman's developers regarding the work, traffic, and school needs.








